La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers
General Meeting Minutes
October 25, 2016

(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the November meeting.)
Call to Order: 7:08pm.
Gayle Katter opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes: Gary Pankey moved to accept the September 18, 2016 meeting minutes,
Larry Nickelson 2nd, motion carried.

Treasurers Report: Dianna Nickelson handed out our October 25, 2016 Treasurers Report and
2016-17 draft Budget for approval. Judy Bice moved to accept the Treasurers Report and 2016-17
Budget, Norm Jansen 214, motion carried.

Introduction of New Members: Rick Bice had new members stand up and introduce themselves.

0Old Business:

OSSA Grants: City of La Pine will donate $1,000 towards advertising for the OSSA Convention and
the Club received a $1,000 Grant from Deschutes County to be put toward the Convention as well.

New Business:

Fundraiser: Details for Seven Devils is 6 people for 3 days plus $200 for gas. We will have tickets
soon.

Snow park passes: Peggy Speiger has parking passes for $25.
Candelighters: Ben Sunderlin reported that this season’s event will be held on February 26t.

OSSA Convention: Gary Pankey displayed our logo and discussed the brochure with application
for the Convention; to be handed out at local snowmobile dealerships and shipped out all over the
State. There will be brochures at 10 mile as well. The next meeting will be Monday November 14t
at 6 pm at Gordy’s.

Trails: Gary Pankey reported the old out house has been torn out in the lower parking area and a
new one has been installed.

Grooming Report: Bob Keller gave his report that driving hours plus maintenance for last season
and this summer was 1,138 hrs. He also described what you have to go through to become a
groomer.



Christmas Parade: Jack Reynolds and Norm Jansen would like to work on an entry for this year’s
La Pine Christmas Parade.

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison.
50/50: $80 total, $40.00 split won by Gary Tingey. Gary donated his winnings to the Trail Fund.

General Business Meeting: Our next meeting will be on Tuesday November 22nd at the Moose
Lodge.

Adjourn: 8:00pm.

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary



